
For the following reasons, this submission opposes the proposed development for the demolition 
and redevelopment of the Kyeemagh Public School located at 30A Jacobson Avenue, Kyeemagh:  
 
-Increased traffic congestion in Jacobson Avenue. Cars queue in Jacobson Avenue to enter Bestic 
Street to either turn left to General Homes Drive or west to West Botany Street. Traffic is already 
bumper to bumper and congested in the mornings. This is worsen significantly if the school's 
population increases from 42 students to 500 students.  
 
- Increased traffic incidents in our suburb due to the increased number of vehicles entering and 
exiting a small suburb.  
 
- Increased noise, littering, vandalism and loitering. There is already anti-social behaviour occurring 
around the boat ramp and surrounding streets in Kyeemagh which has been brought to the attention 
of Council and police.  
 
- Loss of on-street parking due to increased vehicles in the area as school staff park are likely to park 
all day in limited available areas.  
 
- Loss of car spots if cars spots on Jacobson Avenue are removed to allow for school drop and pick 
up/ kiss and go.  
 
- The increased likelihood of the use of driveways for 3 point turns to exit Jacobson Avenue and the 
consequential safety to residents and young children riding bikes and scooters on the footpath.  
 
My concerns are:  
 
- Where is the demand for this significant increase in number of students (from 42 to 500 students) 
arising from?  
 
- What traffic management solutions are being put forth to solve the influx of vehicles into and out of 
Jacobson Avenue and surrounding streets?  


